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ALASKA DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

AND WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT

P. O. BOX 21149

JUNEAU, ALASKA  99802-1149

DECISION OF THE COMMISSIONER

Docket No. 97 0763

CLAIMANT:
INTERESTED EMPLOYER:



MARTHA FOWLER




   QUALEX PHOTOFINISHING LABS

The claimant appealed to the Department from a Tribunal decision mailed April 18, 1997 that reversed a determination allowing benefits. The Tribunal denied benefits under AS 23.20.379. The claimant filed this appeal on October 19, 2001. 

The decision under appeal was mailed to the claimant to her correct address of record at the time. Appeal rights printed on the decision informed the claimant she had 30 days to appeal if she disagreed with the decision. In her appeal to the Department, the claimant states that she left Alaska in 1997 and returned in March 1999, but had no mailing address until recently. She indicates she has been busy fighting a medical malpractice suit and also trying to get social security disability and "have just had time to follow through with this."

Under AS 23.20.430, appeals to the Department must be filed within 30 days. Delays beyond that time may be excused for a reasonable period if due to circumstances beyond the party's control. The claimant has not established circumstances beyond her control caused the late filing of this appeal. Further, the delay was over four years - not a reasonable period. For those reasons we hold the appeal cannot be considered timely filed.

The appeal is hereby DISMISSED. The Department has no jurisdiction to consider the issues under appeal. Benefits remain denied for the period shown.

FURTHER APPEAL may be had from this decision by filing a Notice of Appeal in Superior Court for the State of Alaska within 30 days from the date of mailing of this decision as provided in AS 23.20.445, AS 44.62.560-570 and the Rules of Appellate Procedure of the State of Alaska. Unless an appeal is filed within the 30‑day period, this decision is final.

Dated and Mailed in Juneau, Alaska, on November 13, 2001.








ED FLANAGAN








COMMISSIONER
